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April 3, 2019 

Mr. Cayce Hinton 
Director 
Office of Industry Development & Market Analysis 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

Tallahassee, FL 32301 1561 

Re: Docket No. 20190059-TX- Request for cancellation of Certificate of Authority No. 
7830, effective May 14, 2019, and request for relinquishment of eligible telecommunications 
carrier (ETC) designation in Florida, by Global Connection Inc. of America. 

Dear Mr. Hinton: 

AT&T Florida respectfully submits the following response to the Staff's March 21, 
2019 "ETC Data Request" regarding the Global Connection Cox relinquishment petition. 

AT&T Florida has relinquished its ETC designation for much of its Florida service territory, 
except for particular census blocks for which AT&T Florida is eligible to receive CAF II 
funding from the FCC. See Docket No. 20170082-TP, Order No. PSC-2017-0329-CO-TP, 
issued August 16, 2017. 

Global Connection has indicated it is discontinuing service to its fewer-than-23 customers in 
Florida. To the extent any of those fewer-than-23 customers are in AT&T Florida's service 
territory and request service from AT&T Florida, it is likely that AT&T Florida would have 
facilities in place to serve them. Precise determinations as to service availability, however, 
would need to occur on a case by case basis as requests for service arise. 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please call me to discuss. I can be reached 
at 850-577-5553. 

MaryRose Sirianni 
External Affairs Manager 
AT&T Florida 




